SACSAS Academy - Maojang School

Meeting minutes:  (Jan 18, 2020)
Attendees: Surjit, the village King, 9 teachers including the principal, 6 local guardians
Venue: Surjit’s residence
Topics discussed:
1)	The principal went through the progress of the kids. The entire team was satisfied with the kids’ performance, but showed the need for improvement in English and Math subjects
2)	The principal went through the attendance of the teachers, they had 90% attendance and the King would like to achieve at least 95% attendance in 2020
3) 	Discussed about the new toilet. The entire team sent heartfelt appreciation and thanks to Martin
4)	The team would like to add a room in the future
5)	The number of kids will be controlled
6)	The next meeting will be scheduled in the first week of June 2020.

Annual report (2019):

1)	Number of kids in school: 110
Number of kids dropped out of school: 3
	Reason of kids dropping out of school: parents moved to another town called Churachandpur
2)	Number of kids passed with 60% and above: 61
[bookmark: _GoBack]	Number of kids passed with 50% and above: 36
	Number of kids passed with 40% and above: 10
3)	Overall there is a need for improvement in English and Math subjects. In 2020, teachers will give extra effort to improve the levels of all the kids in English and Math. We are also planning to organise extra classes during Spring and Summer breaks.
4)	We anticipate that the kids going to the neighboring school under SSA (sponsored by the government) may come to enroll here at SACSAS Academy – Maojang Branch. We have been observing that the SSA school is not functioning properly, the teachers are not punctual, and the kids are dropping out of that school. The guardian committee of Maojang decided not to enroll these kids since we do not have the capacity to absorb them.
5) 	We will try not to increase the number of kids in 2020.
6)	A BIG “THANK YOU” from all the villagers, parents, well-wishers to Martin, Lucy and Alexis for the generous support
7) 	We are still reaching out to the government officials to see if we can get some support in any form, but we have not got any response yet. And we will not give up.



